
 

From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

Commencement 2017 

As we prepare for the return to classes, I hope all of our 

Parade families have enjoyed a pleasant and safe summer 

holiday.  We extend a very warm welcome to all students 

and parents who are new to the Parade community this 

year.  Classes resume for Year 7, 11 and 12 students at 

8.35am on Wednesday 1 February and for Year 8, 9 and 10 

students at 8.35am on Thursday 2 February.  

  

2016 Academic Achievements 

The VCE results were published on 12 December and we 

were delighted with the outcome.  We congratulate the Year 

12 students of 2016 on their various academic achievements 

and the overall great quality of the results.  Thirteen students 

gained an ATAR greater than 95 and thirty achieved greater 

than 90.  The VCE results produced a median study score of 

31 and 9.1% of our studentsô study scores are above 40. 

  

We congratulate our 2016 Dux, Joel Perera (with an ATAR 

of 99.5), closely followed by Michael Natalizzio (98.75), 

Zachary Bakoulis (98.65), Senote Keriakes (98.55), 

Shalindra Chandrawanka (98.45) and Francesco Barrese 

(98.45).  A full listing of these students can be found on page 

three of this Newsletter.  Two of our students achieved a 

perfect score of 50: Jarrod Pontisso in Further Mathematics 

and Callum Holmes in Chemistry. 

 

Congratulations also to Andre Botoulas who has been 

awarded the Collegeôs Outstanding Senior VCAL Student 

Award for 2016. 

We acknowledge the many other students, both in VCE and 

VCAL, who achieved their personal goals and have gained entry 

into their nominated tertiary course.  

  

College Calendar 

You will find the full College calendar for 2017 on the College 

website and we ask that you note carefully important contact 

occasions, such as parent-teacher nights, etc, and the official 

term breaks. Students are expected to be present on all 

designated teaching days.  

  

Photographs of all students will be taken on Monday 6 February 

and information on how to place your order can be found on 

page eight of this Newsletter. 

  

New Staff 2017 

We welcome the following new staff members for 2017: 

 

Mr Zachary Cox Tutor T14, English, Humanities, RE - 

Bundoora 

Mr Domenic Di Fabio Mathematics - Bundoora 

Ms Jessica De Bono Tutor T6, English, Humanities - 

Bundoora 

Mr Jonathan Dib Commerce - Bundoora 

Mr Dominic Hardiman Tutor L3, English, Humanities - 

Bundoora 

Ms Imogen Lazarus English, Humanities ï Preston 

Mr Daniel Mahoney Tutor B10, Maths, VCAL, Sport - 

Preston 

Mr Julian Pileggi Tutor T21, Maths, Science - Preston 

Mr Peter Louis Science, Maths - Preston 

Ms Rosalia Scaffidi Instrumental Music 

Mr Arthur Zisis Property Management Team 

Mr Tuglio Valentino Property Management Team 

Mr Matthew Singleton Ministry Team/Administration 
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Leadership Appointments 

There are some new internal leadership appointments 

for 2017: 

 

Dr Janette Berglez  Coordinator STEM Education 

Mr Dante Gabriele Director of Programs (Nash 

Learning Centre) 

Mr James Donald Learning Area Leader (Science) 

Ms Judy Eastman  Advanced Placement Coordinator 

Mr Ben Turner Sports Coordinator 

Ms Carla Di Vito Curriculum Convenor ï Preston 

Mrs Casey Pritchard Additional Needs Coordinator Yr 10 

to 12 

 

Adjustments to Tutors 

Mr James Shingler Lynch 17 

Mr Andrew Lansdell Bodkin 21 

Mr Anthony Cicutto Hughes 14 

Mr Matt Dunn Lynch 10 

Mrs Casey Pritchard Lynch 11 

Ms Sarah Cooper Treacy 11 

 

Holiday Works 

A number of projects have been completed over the 

holiday period:- 

  

¶ All class rooms in the Waterford Complex at Bundoora 

have been renovated and many new lockers installed.  

New floor coverings have been applied in the corridors. 

 

¶ All locker-bays in the Rice Building at Preston have 

been renovated and new floor coverings in the common 

areas. 

 

¶ The new Reception area at Bundoora has been 

completed making way for the refurbishment of the 

finance offices. 

 

¶ The refurbishment and extension of the Frank Mount 

Pavilion on the Garvey Oval is nearing completion.   

 

¶ The construction of the new Nash Learning Centre is 

continuing with a projected finish of 30 June. 

  

Buses 

Kevin Bourke, Logistics and Environment Manager, has 

allocated students to the various College bus services.  

Minor alterations have been made to some bus routes 

and all involved in this have been advised.  All students 

using services to or from the College direct must have a 

current College bus pass and/or MYKI card. 

 

Traffic and Parking 

Traffic will be very heavy on the College property on the 

first few days of school both morning and afternoon.  If 

you wish to drop off your son, please come early.   

 

Parents who wish to park should do so only in designated 

car parks, well off the roadways, and to cooperate with 

instructions from College parking officials.  

 

Drivers need to be attentive to students crossing the 

roadway and to give way at designated crossings.   

  

Newsletter 

This Newsletter is our major means of communication with 

parents, so please ensure that you take the time to read it. 

We produce the Newsletter every second week; normally 

sent electronically.  

 

Parents are urged to ensure that we have their current 

preferred email address to receive the Newsletter. Please 

advise Reception immediately of any change of residential 

or email addresses and phone numbers.  

  

The Newsletter is always available on the College 

website. Hard copies are available for collection at 

Reception on both campuses for anyone unable to access 

the Newsletter electronically.    

  

We wish all our students a very successful and fulfilling 

year in 2017. 

  

Dr Denis J Moore cfc  

Principal 



 

 

Congratulations to the following students on their 
excellent VCE ATAR Scores 90+ 

 

Joel Perera 99.50 

Michael Natalizio  98.75 

Zackary Bakoulas  98.65 

Senote Keriakes  98.55 

Shalindra Chandrawanka  98.45 

Francesco Barrese  98.45 

Fraser Martin 98.40 

Anthony Cerra  98.40 

Daniel Toma  98.00 

Ken Kha  97.15 

Jarrod Pontisso  96.40 

Bryce Marcon  96.20 

Parth Sharma  95.55 

Lachlan Davine  94.60 

Alexander Perisanidis  93.45 

Marlon Alvaro  93.40 

Ashane Weerakkody  93.25 

Chrishan Prithiviraj  93.00 

Jesse McVeigh  92.80 

Nicholas Fontinovo  92.55 

Nicholas Todarello  92.45 

Anthony Petrocco  92.05 

Carlo Graziano-Barry  91.95 

Peter Ciavarella  91.90 

Shaun Fernando  90.90 

Alec Pernes  90.90 

Thomas Galanti  90.80 

Jeffin Poovely  90.55 

Justin Meyzis  90.45 

Declan Lambert  90.00  



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Organisation 
 

 

 

 

2017 Term Dates and Students Holiday Absence 

Please note below the 2017 term dates.  Parents are asked 

to consider carefully holidays or events that withdraw 

students from the College and their studies during the term.   

 

If you wish to withdraw your son during the school term 

please notify the College by contacting your sons Tutor 

Teacher prior to the event and advising the College Principal 

by writing to Mr Callanan, Assistant Principal Organisation. 

 

2017 Term Dates 

Term 1 

Wednesday 1 February:  Years 7, 11, 12 commence 

Thursday 2 February:  Years 8, 9, 10 commence 

Friday 31 March: Term 1 finishes 

Term 2 

Tuesday 18 April: Term 2 commences 

Friday 30 June: Term 2 finishes 

Term 3 

Monday 17 July: Term 3 commences 

Friday 22 September: Term 3 finishes 

Term 4 

Monday 9 October: Term 4 commences 

Friday 8 December: Term 4 students finish 

 

Year 8, 9, 11 and 12 iPads in 2017 

Parents of Year 8, 9, 11 and 12 students are aware that the 

iPad program for these year levels continues in 2017 and will 

remain fully supported by the College.  These devices will 

continue to be pivotal learning tools within the classroom for 

these year levels.   

 

Books, resources and network support will continue to be fully 

supported for the iPad by the College. 

 

The College will advertise parent education evenings for the 

use of the iPad throughout the year in the newsletter, which 

will be conducted by our E-Learning Facilitator, Mr David 

Lovatt.  iPad support is available for students with our IT 

department during the day. 

CareMonkey 

The Health Care System at the College 

CareMonkey is an innovative parent controlled electronic 

medical form for schools that have a duty of care 

responsibility.   

 

It is an electronic version of the paper based forms that you 

have previously been required to fill in for excursions and 

camps, etc.   

 

It also provides parents with the opportunity to update 

medical information promptly and accurately while providing 

the school with instant access to the emergency information 

provided by you.  

 

When advised to do so please create your CareMonkey 

profile for your son and share this information with the 

College. We will then have access to the data that you have 

entered and we will use this system to have access to 

student medical information when attending camps and 

excursions.  

 

All excursion permission letters will then be emailed to 

parents/guardians using this system. You will be able to 

grant approval for your son to attend these activities. 

 

Parents of Year 7 students  

An email will be sent to parents of Year 7 2017 students and 

new families regarding the setup of your CareMonkey profile 

for your child.  

  

Parents of Year 8 to 12 students  

Parents who have still not updated their CareMonkey profile 

are required to revisit your sons CareMonkey profile, as a 

matter of urgency, update any relevant information and 

clarify that the email and contact information is accurate.   

 

In order for students to leave College premises and attend 

any excursion they must have a current CareMonkey profile.  

  

College Photos 

College Photos will take place on Monday 6 February for all 

students in the College. Students are expected to be in 

correct College uniform, clean shaven and well-groomed for 

the College Photos. 


